ALLOTMENT MANAGER’S REPORT FOR
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING May 2022
It has been another busy year on the allotments, with much produce grown and enjoyed by plot holders across the 28 plots. The plots range from 3.5 rods to 5.5 rods, the majority being 4 rods.  Of the 24 plot holders, four live in Linton, with others travelling from Coxheath, Loose, Staplehurst and Marden. The allotments are very popular, and there is always a waiting list, and this year we welcomed four new plot holders.
After the restrictions of Covid lockdowns, this year has seen much activity on the allotments, and the autumn and spring tidy ups have continued. These are important dates in the allotment calendar, aimed at keeping the hedges and other undergrowth tidy and in check. They are also enjoyable social occasions for the plot holders to get together.
Sadly, one of our plot holders, John Marshall, passed away in March this year, after a period of illness. A small apple tree will be planted on the site in his memory, as he was a long-standing member of the allotment community, and will be missed. 

A major issue for the allotments since autumn 2020 has been water overflowing from the manhole cover along the allotment path, during periods of heavy rainfall. The manhole was installed by Fernham Homes contractors as part of the overflow drainage system from the new Hillside Park development. The overflowing water caused flooding to the allotment path and the adjacent public pathway and road along Wheelers Lane. After various attempts to unsuccessfully resolve the problem, O’Rourkes finally investigated in October 2021 and found the pipe to be blocked. This situation is now much improved, although there are still some issues with flooding from Hillside Park on the northern boundary of the allotments, with the shed area becoming very waterlogged as a result of run-off from the building site.
Once again, there was no increase in the rent this year, which remains at £5 per rod, including access to the water supply. Julie Urquhart continues to manage the allotments, supported by Ben Dixon, Les Watt, and Roger Collins, who are all allotment holders. Ben, Les and Roger help with the day today management of the site and organise the tidy ups. The parish council would like to thank them for all their hard work to keep the allotments looking neat and tidy.
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